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To: Representative Phillip R. DeVillier 

 Speaker of the House of Representatives 

 P.O. Box 94062 

 Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804 
 

 

INTERIM REPORT TO THE LOUISIANA LEGISLATURE 

IN RESPONSE TO HR NO. 192 OF THE 2024 REGULAR SESSION 

 

 

 House Resolution No. 192 of the 2024 Regular Session authorizes and directs the Louisiana 

State Law Institute “to study adoption proceedings relative to surrendering a child and to report its 

findings to the legislature.” In fulfillment of this request, the Law Institute assigned the project to 

its Children's Code Committee, which operates under the direction of Professor Richard M. 

Pittman as Reporter. 

 

 From the language of the resolution and in reviewing House Bill No. 855 by Representative 

Berault, the Committee identified three main areas of concern. The first area involves the rights of 

fathers, as it appears in the law that fathers have fewer rights than mothers and issues arise when 

a mother refuses to identify the father. The Committee also discussed the actions that constitute 

diligent efforts to identify fathers and noted possible gaps in notice of the adoption to certain types 

of fathers. The second issue identified by the Committee involves the timing of the surrender and 

revocation options. Initial discussion revolved around whether Louisiana has created a more 

attractive environment for adoptions by paying for expenses and removing any revocation period. 

The third and final issue immediately identified by the Committee is the need for uniform judicial 

standards in adoption proceedings. 

 

The Committee agreed to conduct extensive research related to the identified issues and 

continue discussions of best practices and possible amendments at their upcoming meetings. A 

final report will be submitted to the Legislature after the Committee receives approval of any 

recommendations from the Law Institute’s Council. 


